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Paul Cruz <fd009640@aacounty.org>

Re: So grateful for the Amazing AA County Firefighters who came to our aid
1 message

Trisha Wolford <fd001329@aacounty.org> Tue, Jan 3, 2023 at 12:10 PM
Reply-To: twolford@aacounty.org
To: Chris Johnson <fd009667@aacounty.org>
Cc: Charles Fowler <fdfowl10@aacounty.org>, Fire Chief Trisha Wolford <twolford@aacounty.org>, Lawrence Schultz
<fd002096@aacounty.org>, "Lt. Jennifer Macallair" <jmacallair@aacounty.org>, Paul Cruz <fd009640@aacounty.org>

Fantastic!! GNB!

On Tue, Jan 3, 2023 at 10:40 AM Chris Johnson <fd009667@aacounty.org> wrote:
This was received in the firechief@aacounty.org email inbox. CJ
Thank you,
Chris

Chris Johnson
Executive Assistant - Fire Chief Trisha L. Wolford
Anne Arundel County Fire Department
2011 Commerce Park Drive, Suite A
Annapolis, MD 21401
Phone# 410-222-8306

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Adam Ashley <adamryanashley@gmail.com>
Date: Sun, Jan 1, 2023 at 12:38 PM
Subject: So grateful for the Amazing AA County Firefighters who came to our aid
To: <firechief@aacounty.org>

AA County Fire Chief,

I’m writing to express my gratitude for the incredible firefighters who came to our aid last week. We have a wood
burning fireplace in our home in Anne Arundel County and last week we had our first experience with a chimney fire. 
We were watching a Christmas movie with family members who had just arrived from out of town, when a sound like a
jet engine started roaring from the fireplace.  I used our fire extinguisher to put out the fire but we decided to err on the
safe side and call 911. Just a few minutes later the first firetruck arrived with AA County’s finest. I found out later that 9
or 10 vehicles arrived in total.

The firefighting team quickly went to work and checked the interior and exterior of the house, inspected the attic and
even extended a ladder truck so one brave firefighter (LT Holland) could get on the roof to inspect the top of the
chimney. Thank goodness there was no damage to the interior or exterior of the house and Chief Brett and LT Casey
told us we did the right thing calling 911. As recommended by the team, we had our chimney inspected last week and
we’re pleased to report there was no damage and we’re told its safe to begin burning fires again. 

I just wanted to take a minute to send this email to thank the team for the quick response and thorough inspection of
our house so that our family could sleep soundly knowing the house was safe.  

I hope that you all enjoy a healthy and peaceful holiday season surrounded by loved ones.

With gratitude,

Adam and Stephanie Ashley
1617 Maud Lane
Crownsville, MD 21032
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